Minutes of third Genderwise E team meeting on 7 September 2006

Present:
Ms. Jennifer Eudoxie Rieskin (Amsterdam Southeast urban district authority), Ms. Lydia Booji (African Women’s Perspective), Ms. Maureen Caupain (Esperauro training/advice), Ms. Linda Grames (Women’s Media Network), Mr. Kenneth Keyzer, Ms. Wiebrig Calderhead (Amsterdam Southeast urban district authority) - minutes

Apologies for absence:
Myra Karg (Restart), Irene Gefferie (Bijlmermeer Surinamese Women’s foundation), M. Wernet (MAMA foundation), Richard Yeboah (Yeboart Consultancy)

1.
Opening, setting agenda and notices

-
From 4 to 8 October 2006, there is a meeting in Sicily. On 5 October there is steering committee meeting and on 6 and 7 October workshops take place. The topic is equality in the workplace. It has been agreed that three people will go to this: Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin, Ms. Karg and Ms. Grames. For all Genderwise meetings, if more people wish to attend they are welcome, but the costs must then be borne by the organisation on behalf of which they are members of the E team.
-
Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin has sent the profiles of the E team members to Brussels. Placing them on the website was delayed due to ICT problems, but the profiles have now been placed. The URL of the website is: www.qec-eran.org (click on Genderwise in the Projects pull-down menu). 
QeC has also moved. The new address is: 


QeC-ERAN


Rue Vieux Marché aux Grains, 48


B-1000 Brussels, Belgium
Telephone number (+32 2 524 4545), fax number (+32 2 524 4431) and email address (info@qec.skynet.be) remain unchanged.
-
The documents for this meeting include, for information purposes, the report “Ik ben je man” (I am your man – the baseline measurement) and an article about Genderwise that appeared in ‘Ziezo’, the personnel’s magazine of the South East urban district.

-
Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin wanted to discuss the dissemination in this meeting. Dissemination is one of the project’s requirements; there must be activities that raise awareness of and promote the project. In this context, for example, she was considering a discussion meeting to which a broad range of people are invited and in which presentations are given. Since the objective of the project is to bring people (men and women) together, the activities fit into a new programme currently being run by the urban district, ‘Wij Amsterdammers II’ (We as Amsterdam people II). This programme could pay for the meeting.
-
Ms. Grames has conducted a number of conversations concerning Genderwise with Mr. Evert Muntslag, a behavioural scientist from Utrecht, for the radio. The fourth and final episode will be broadcast on 15 September from 9.00 to 10.00 a.m. via Razo, 105.2 FM. The first three episodes concerned the position of women in the workplace, and Surinamese men and women on the labour market. Ms. Grames will burn CD copies of the broadcasts for everyone. Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin proposed that Mr. Muntslag be given copies of the start document and other documents of Genderwise, for him to respond to these and so he could write an article about Genderwise and the interviews he had, for these to be included in the final report.
-
Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin informed the meeting that an action plan must be drawn up. She asked once more for articles to be written, possibly about experiences from projects in which the team members had participated. She would like to include these documents as appendices to the final report that must be delivered according to the rules drawn up by Brussels. Otherwise it is free format; however Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin requested that English be used.
-
Finally, Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin announced that 21 September 2006 would be the ‘Day of dialogue’. Urban district South East is linking this day to the ‘Wij Amsterdammers II’ project. A “table de ville” will be used in this project. It is also proposed to use this table at the E team dissemination meeting in December. Another proposal is that Razo pays attention in the form of an interview, about which an article can then be written. Ms. Grames will discuss this with Mr. Frits van Eyck. Mr. Keyzer offered to talk to with Mr. Van Eyck about filming the dissemination meeting and broadcasting this via Razo. 
2.
Minutes of second E team meeting on 14 June 2006

-
Textual: not stated in the minutes was that Ms. Gefferie was present. She had prepared a draft report of the workshop meeting in Barcelona, which she handed out during the meeting.
-
Following up on item 4, delegation to the Sicilian workshop: Ms. Grames is busy setting up her own organisation, aimed at social projects for Surinamese women who have difficulties. It is an individual foundation that falls under Dali productions. The Women’s Media Network is based in the VEC, of which Ms. Grames is the secretary.
3.
Feedback from Barcelona workshop 17 to 20 May 2006

-
During the steering committee meeting in Brussels on 19 to 20 June 2006, there was discussion about the intention that, at the end of the project, a methodology will have been developed to be presented to the European Commission. In Barcelona, during the workshop, there was little opportunity for discussion as a result of which no common conclusion emerged. For this reason, in the next workshop (Sicily) it has been agreed that things must be different, so that a product can actually be delivered. There will be less time for presentations and more time for discussion.
-
Report on Barcelona workshop: the report from Mr. Richard Yeboah and Ms. Maureen Caupain has been received, complete with colour photos. 
=
Page 1, aim of Genderwise: Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin requested that the formulation from the start document be retained.
=
Page 6, Conclusions and recommendations: the sentence: “it is important for our local action group to make an inventory of the points in the three different fields where we can immediately exercise some influence.” Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin remarked that it is indeed the intention to discuss this in the closing meeting at which we have all reports of the transnational workshops, the project proposals that have been submitted by the different E team members, and the experience reports.
=
Page 7; Mr. Saad had advised involving the ‘Mi oso es mi kas’ project. This advice was not followed. All organisations that were named in the baseline measurement, including ‘Mi oso es mi kas’, were invited to participate in Genderwise. They did not take up this invitation, however.
-
The minutes will be revised as a result of the discussion.

4.
Participation in the second European meeting in Sicily from 4 to 8 October 2006.

It had already been agreed that Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin, Ms. Karg and Ms. Grames would go. Before departing, they will mutually discuss what South East supports, partly based on the contributions from the previous meeting.
5.
Any other business

-
Ms. Grames asked whether consideration has been given to comparing notes with other urban districts or cities after this project. Ms. Eudoxie Rieskin replied that this is the intention. South East Amsterdam is the only urban district in the Netherlands that is participating in the Genderwise project. In the Netherlands, Genderwise is not yet a current topic. The intention is to place Genderwise on the political agenda. For this reason it is also important that as many contributions as possible are made to the final report. The entire project will be presented to the European Commission in Brussels. The E team will present the final report to the executive committee of Amsterdam South East. The report can also be used to lobby council members to do something with it, so that funds can be made available. In the short term, projects that are submitted now can be screened against the criteria of ‘Wij Amsterdammers II’ in order to enable them to be implemented immediately.
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